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Mr. Michael Gromacki, Director - Quality/Safety/Environment /
Cook Composites and Polymers
PO Box 419389
Kansas City, MO 64141-6389

SUBIECT: Closure Documentation Approval
Closure of the Cook Composites and Polymers' Licensed Hazardous Waste Incinerator and
Storage Tank Located at 340 Railroad Street, Saukville, WI
EPA ID# -WID980615439, Treatment Lie. No. 03203, Storage Lie. No. 03202

Dear Mr. Gromacki:

The Wisconsin Department of Natural Resource (WDNR) Southeast Region has received and
reviewed your notification of the intent to close the Cook Composites and Polymers (CCP) licensed
hazardous waste units and the subsequent closure documentation report.

Enclosed with a March 12, 2002, letter from CCP, were two reports, one was entitled "RCRA
Closure Observation and Certification, Cleaning of Hazardous Waste Tanks WT-5 and WT-6, ...
Hazardous Waste Incinerator" and was dated November 28, 2001. The other report was entitled
"RCRA Closure Observation and Certification, Cleaning of Hazardous Waste Tanks WT-1, WT-2,
WT-3 and WT-4, .. . Hazardous Waste Incinerator" and was dated March 4, 2002. Attached to a

May 28, 2002, letter from CCP regarding "RCRA Closure Certification - Additional Information"
was a letter was a May 16, 2002, letter. The two reports and the attached letter were prepared by
Robert A. Cigale, P.O., CHMM, Senior Geologist, and Mark K. Penzkover, P.E. (Wisconsin P.E. -

E-34455), Senior Engineer, ofURS Corporation, Milwaukee County Research Park, 10200
Innovation Drive, Suite 500, Milwaukee, WI 53226, consultants for CCP.

In the October 1, 2001, Cooperative Agreement between CCP and WDNR, CCP committed to
closing the licensed hazardous waste storage and treatenent units. Mike Ellenbecker and Pat Brady
performed a closure and generator inspection on June 11, 2002.

Based on the inspection and review of the closure documents, WDNR finds that the CCP treatment
and storage facility were closed in accordance with the approved closure plan, the applicable plan
approvals and all applicable license conditions. This letter and approval confirms that WDNR now
considers the CCP Saukville treatment and storage facility closed. Your current hazardous waste
treatment and storage licenses are now expired as of June 28, 2002.

Please note that after the expiration of your treatment and storage licenses, CCP will be considered a
large quantity generator. If not already done, CCP should send a "Notification of Hazardous Waste
Activity Form" (USEPA form 8700-12) to Denise Reape, DRE-9J, USEPA Region 5, 77 West

www.dnr.state.wi.us

www.wisconsin.gov

Quality Natural Resources Management

Through Excellent Customer Service Printed on
Recycled

Paoer



Jackson Blvd., Chicago, IL 60604-3507. Please also send a copy of the completed forms to Chris
Lilek at the Southeast Region Plymouth Service Center, 1155 Pilgrim Road, Plymouth, WI 53073
and Dave Kollasch at the Bureau of Waste Management, WA/3, P.O. Box 7921, Madison, WI
53707-7921.

On August 22, 1994, WDNR issued to CCP a plan modification approval to impose state equivalent
corrective action at CCP. On April 21, 1995, WDNR issued to CCP a conditional approval of a

regulatory design report and sampling plan for a soil remediation system. On January 10, 1995,
WDNR issued to CCP a minor modification of the plan of operation for continuing corrective
measures for the RCRA facility workplan. These approvals along with subsequent approvals
addressing corrective action, were formally incorporated into the October 1, 2001, cooperative
agreement between CCP and WDNR. With the closure of the licensed units at CCP, these approvals
remain enforceable under the cooperative agreement

To initiate the release of your proof of financial responsibility for closure, a written request must be
submitted to Colleen Hellenbrand at the Bureau of Waste Management, WA/3, P.O. Box 7921,
Madison, WI 53707-7921.

NOTICE OF APPEAL RIGHTS

If you believe you have a right to challenge this decision, you should know that Wisconsin Statutes
and administrative rules establish time periods within which requests to review Department decisions
must be filed.

For judicial review of a decision pursuant to ss. 227.52 and 227.53, Wis. Stats., you have 30 days
after the decision is mailed or otherwise served by the Department to file your petition with the
appropriate circuit court and serve the petition on the Department. Such a petition for judicial review
shall name the Department of Natural Resources as respondent.

If you have any questions regarding this letter please contact Patrick Brady at (414) 265-8594.

Sincerely,

•Y^ —^^-
Franklin C. Schultz
Waste Management Team Supervisor
Southeast Region
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